
See other side for more news 

 

Christmas and New Year’s Holiday Sanitation 

Collection Schedule 

 

• Township offices will be closed on December 24 & 25 for the Holidays.  Sani-

tation and Recycling service WILL NOT run on December 25 but WILL run on 

December 24 and collection will be one day later than normal for the rest of 

the week. 

 

• Township offices will be closed on December 31 and January 

1 for the Holidays.  Sanitation service WILL NOT run on 

January 1 but  WILL run on December 31.  Collection will be 

one day later than normal for the rest of the week. 

 

• Christmas tree pick up will be the week of January 7. 

Visit our website at www.muskegontwp.org and follow us on Facebook and Twitter          

for ongoing updates and information.   

As we near the end of 2018, I’d like to highlight some of the growth we have seen 
in Muskegon Township this year.  North Port Villages has begun construction on 8 
homes in this newly developed planned residential community. We’re looking    
forward to watching the development grow and welcoming new residents to    
Muskegon Township.   
 
Many new business licenses were issued in 2018.  We have welcomed Planet     
Fitness, Abby Mays Fabric Shop, Papa Murphys, O’Reilly Auto Parts, Dollar General, 
Northside Nutrition, You Name It, The Bar and Plate Fitness Center, and Great 
Lakes Nutrition, to name a few.  It has also been a pleasure to work with Popeyes 
Louisiana Kitchen and Mercy Health Partners during construction of their new     
facilities in Muskegon Charter Township.  
 
We’ve completed our first year of road projects under the new millage.  The Mus-
kegon County Road Commission reports that 2.177 miles of paving and 12.917 
miles of chip seal/fog seal were completed in Muskegon Township this year.  
Thank you to the residents for making these improvements possible.   
 

We continue to move in a positive direction in Muskegon Charter Township and I 

look forward to 2019.  

An update from Supervisor — Jennifer Hernandez 



Holiday Schedule 2019 

The Muskegon Charter Township Hall is closed 
on : 

 
New Years Day* - January 1 

 
Martin Luther King Day* - January 21 

 
Presidents Day* - February 18 

 
Memorial Day* - May 27 

 
Fourth of July* - July 4 

 
Labor Day* - September 2 

 
Veterans Day* - November 11 

 
Thanksgiving Day* - November 28 

 
Day after Thanksgiving - November 29 

 
Christmas Eve Day - December 24 

 
Christmas Day* - December 25 

 
New Years Eve Day - December 31 

 
 

*No sanitation service.  Collection will be one day 
later than normal after the holiday. 

Winter Reminders  
 

• The snow season is almost here, make sure all cars are 

removed from the street during snowy conditions.  This 

allows the Department of Public Works’ snow plows to do a 

great job for the community. 

 

• Snow plows forcefully throw snow and ice chunks several 

feet. Make sure your mailbox is securely fastened to the 

post. It must be able to withstand the force of the snow 

from the plows. Cars parked next to the road in unpaved 

road right-of-ways may be damaged by debris thrown off 

the plow. Cars should be parked in driveways.  

 

• Call the non-emergency number for Central Dispatch,  

231-722-3524, to report water main breaks or sewer 

problems after normal working hours. 

 

• Contact the Muskegon Charter Township Police Depart-

ment before you leave for vacation or head south for the 

winter.  Officers can keep an eye on your house for you 

while you are away.  Contact the department at          

231-777-2555 Ext. 1117. 

Board Members 
The 2016 - 2020 Board members are:  

Supervisor 

Jennifer Hernandez 
jhernandez@muskegontwp.org 

 
Treasurer 

Jeffrey B. Wood 
jwood@muskegontwp.org 

 

Clerk 
Ann D. Oakes 

aoakes@muskegontwp.org 
 

Trustees 
Bob Grabinski 
John Hughes 

Joe Kemp 

Bill Ream 
 

Township Board Meetings 
First and Third Monday of the month. 

A note from the Clerk’s Office 
 

Election Inspector Training—If you would like to work 

the elections please contact the Clerk’s office at 
231-777-2555 ext 1138 

 

We Want 
Your……….Trash! 

 

 

The cost of service includes trash removal, recycling re-

moval, yard waste removal and  removal of large items 

(sofas, recliners, mattresses, etc).  Free access to the 

yard waste site is also included. We bill quarterly (every 

three months) and the cost is only $49.00 per quarter.   

 

To sign up for our service, stop in to Township Hall or go 

to our website and get the form there.  You can print it 

out and mail it in, drop it in the night deposit box or 

email it to us.   
 

 If you have any questions, contact the Front Desk staff 

at 231-777-2555  ext. 0 


